

Process for Selection of Board of Education Officers Adopted March 2015

On March 23, 2015 the Webster Groves School District Board of Education has agreed upon a process for the selection of Board Officers. There is no expectation that any individual will serve a specific number of years in the position of any Board Office. Board Officers include the President and Vice President. Each position will be elected by a majority of the Board members present during the first meeting in April following the Board general election. The process includes:

- 1. On paper, BOE members may suggest one individual for the office of President
- 2. Board Secretary collects and announces each name that is being suggested for President. At that time, the suggested individual is asked if he/she is interested in the position.
- 3. Board Secretary calls for an official nomination for the suggested individual. A second will be required.
- 4. This will repeat until all suggested names for President have been read and officially nominated.
- 5. Using secret ballot, BOE members will cast their vote for President.
- 6. Simple majority will be required for election. In the event of a tie for a ranking *other* than 1st place (and if 1st place receives less than 4 votes) a re-vote will take place for the 2nd name to be considered.
- 7. If necessary, a final vote will take place between two candidates only.
- 8. The process above is then repeated for the role of Vice President.